
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

2017 Officers and Board Members 
 

President:  Marcia Hart 
Co-Vice Presidents: Betty Chinn &  
                                 Lisa Chow 
 
Treasurer:  Nancy McClellan 
Secretary:  Miki Ichiyanagi 
 

Board Member:  Ulrike Ahlborn 
Board Member:  Judith Johnston  
Board Member: Eileen Jackson 
Board Member:  Linda Castleton  
Board Member: Kevin  Jones 
 

Past President: Renate Johnson 
Alternate Board Member: Jim Wert 

 
Newsletter Editor: Barry Hart 

DVOSEditor@aol.com 
 

January Meeting: 
 

Thursday, Jan. 12   7:15 PM 
at the Contra Costa Water District 

 

Refreshments will be supplied by: 
Your Incoming Board 

  

 

President’s Message 
 

I am looking forward to serving as your president this year.  Renate 
did a great job in 2017.  She is a hard act to follow… she was so 

organized, but I will do my best. 
 

I’d like to remind you that this is your club and when you have a 
suggestion please let me know and the board will discuss it for 

feasibility.  Board meetings are open to all members. 
 

    Marcia 
 
 

 



The speaker at the January meeting is Jeff Trimble 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jeff started growing orchids in 1972 when his mother gave 
him two flowering cymbidiums that she did not want. He 
joined his first orchid club in 1975. By 1978 Jeff was show 
chairman for the Peninsula Orchid Society, a member of the 
Santa Clara Valley Orchid society, and president of Malihini 
orchid society.  
 
In 1980 he was asked to be the VP and then President of 
the San Francisco Orchid Society. Jeff took on the task of 
Show Chairman at the Pacific Orchid Exposition one year 
and later was a co-founder of Orchids in the Park.  
 
He is currently president of the Peninsula Orchid Society, 
past president of the Cymbidium Society of America, a past 
president of the Gold Coast Cymbidium Growers, a CSA 
judge, and the judging chairman for Northern California for 
CSA. 
 
Jeff grows Cymbidiums, Odontoglossums, Cattleya alliance, 
and many species in an unheated greenhouse in Pacifica 

 
 
 



Our wonderful Holiday Party! 
 

Here are some of the flowers that were there … 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Dennis reads 

 
the names of the  

 
members who paid 

 
dues on time!  

 
 Each one won  

 
an orchid! 

Phyllis 
 

was one 
 

of our 
 

happy 
 

auction 
 

winners! 



 
 
 
 

Your New Board 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Great fun was had by all! 

 
If you left hungry, it 

 
was your own fault! 

 
The food was great! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


